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Your City Council 
Scanlon News

Welcome to fall to everyone in the City of Scanlon!!
Recently the City of Cloquet implemented watering restrictions at the request of the DNR. As Scanlon gets our water from Cloquet we must also enforce those restrictions. Effective immediately and until further notice the following apply;
1. Watering of turf grass shall be restricted on an odd/even basis.
a) Homes or businesses with even-numbered addresses may water their lawns on even-numbered dates.
b) Homes or businesses with odd-numbered addresses may water on odd-numbered dates.
2. Bushes, flowers, trees, and vegetable gardens may be watered on any day with a hose, drip line, bucket, or tree watering bag.
3. No watering of any kind is allowed from 11am-5pm daily to minimize evaporation.
4. Restrictions are in effect for property served by City water only and do not apply to rain catchment systems or other nonpotable water sources.
5. A 30-day exception shall be made for newly installed sod or seed outside of the prohibited 6-hour window. 
6. For player safety, irrigation restrictions will not apply to athletic fields during or prior to the scheduled season except for the prohibited 6-hour window.
7. Violations of sprinkling restrictions shall constitute a violation of City Code and are subject to penalty including a $50 utility bill surcharge per occurrence.

With winter fast approaching this is a reminder of our winter parking ordinance;
During the period from November 1 to March 31 of each year, no person, persons, firm or corporation shall park any motor vehicle on the streets, alleys, boulevard, sidewalks or public grounds within the corporation limits of said City between the hours of midnight and six (6) o’clock a.m. This subdivision does not apply to a motor vehicle parked at an open business establishment between the hours of midnight and 2:00 a.m. unless order to be moved at the directions of a peace officer.


On September 23, 2021 the Planning Commission met with the City Engineer and agreed to recommend the Capital Improvement Plan to the city council for approval. We would like to thank all members of the Planning Commission for your hard work.

Due to the increased rise in COVID-19 cases we would like to remind everyone when entering the City Hall building and Sather Park warming house we strongly recommend wearing a mask if not vaccinated. Thank you for help keeping us all safe!

One other winter reminder! Be on the lookout for the Warming House at Sather Park to open up, date is yet to be determined….Once open those hours are Monday-Friday 4PM-10PM and weekends and Holidays 10AM-10PM.

 
Stay Safe Scanlon City Council
